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Monday 27th April 

Dear Parent carers, 

I hope that you and your families are all well and safe.

It is so lovely to read all the notes from the conversations you have with the team and to hear how well you are doing. With the system we have set up, Sam and I get notifications of all the conversations in order to intervene if necessary, with FSM vouchers etc, but also so that we know how each of you are doing at this time, as it’s our duty of care to ensure you are well, and also, we want to know this too! It’s a real testament to you all that you’re doing so well (even if at times you do not feel that this is the case!) and that your children remain safe well, happy, comfortable and taking part in activities with you. 

Over the next couple of weeks, 4th May to 15th May, I am asking class teachers or class staff to pick up the welfare calls so please be aware you may get a call come through on an unknown number. Sam and I are in school daily and so if you need anything, please do not hesitate to contact us on our work mobiles. We thought it would be nice to have the contact with the class teachers/staff for yourselves and for the pupils. 

We have carried out some home visits (us standing on the drives and talking through windows!) which have been lovely. To chat face to face with family as well as to see the pupils has been great. We would like to offer this out if you feel that your child may benefit from a visit from us. I am not asking other staff to do this as it is too much of a risk, but as Head and Deputy, Sam and I can justify these visits within our roles. Obviously we have a lot of children and would need to make sure this is doable alongside the other ongoing work, however, we close school at 1.00 on a Friday and therefore can get to see people then. If you think your child would benefit from a visit in terms of helping with behaviour, or if they are feeling a bit low, please let us know and we will endeavour to get to you and them. 

Alongside this, and I appreciate I have missed a few birthdays, but if your child has a birthday coming up and you want them to have a happy birthday song from us, please just ask and we will sort this out. 

If you follow us on Twitter you will see that our PE team are setting challenges and we are sharing the All Active Academy challenges too where the children can pick something from the suggested activities table to do. Please encourage your child to have a go at these if you can. They make you giggle and you always feel better afterwards!! If you take photos, please upload to Twitter.

Please keep following us on Twitter as there is a real family atmosphere amongst the sharing of photographs, messages and celebrations. I hope this positivity helps you somewhat too. You will have seen over the weekend that as a staff team, we clocked up 219 miles between us either biking, running or walking in order to firstly achieve the London marathon miles, and when we beat this, the 128 miles’ distance between Nightingale London and Nightingale Birmingham! When we beat this, we then achieved miles from Nightingale Birmingham to Rigby, when we managed this, thought we would get miles from Rigby to County Hall. When we beat that, we decided to get miles to take us to Malvern, the furthest point in that direction where we have children from. Once we got to Malvern, we travelled into the sunset with our extra miles!! This was a great response from the staff team and a real focus on something positive and healthy! The PE team would like the children to get involved in the next challenge, so please keep your eyes open for that and enjoy staying active!

We thank you as always for your ongoing support, kind comments and positivity towards the work we are carrying out at this time. We really are all learning every single day and there is no training for anyone, for anything we are doing at the minute! All we can do is continue to make measured decisions for the best interests of our pupils and their families, and our staff and their families and ensure that we do everything and make every decision with this safety aspect at the very heart of it. 

If you need us for anything our numbers are: 

Tracey Smith		Head teacher			07935223378
Sam Hayward		Deputy Head teacher		07935223374
Shelley Hughes		Assistant Head – Primary 	07716 642824  (not available 4th -15th )
Ben Homer		Assistant Head – Secondary	07922425004  (not available 4th – 15th) 

Keep safe, keep well, keep together and keep smiling
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“Valuing every achievement”
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